
MINUTES 
April 19, 2022 

KENTUCKY CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 
 
The regular meeting of the Kentucky Capital Development Corporation was called to order at 12:05 p.m., April 19, 2022.  
The meeting was livestreamed via Facebook. Those present via Zoom were Clay Patrick, Chairman; Richard Rosen; Clay 
Hulette; Kimberly Gester; Huston Wells, Judge Executive; Tambra Harrod, Deputy Judge Executive; Layne Wilkerson, 
Mayor; April Colyer; Commercial Development Manager, R.J. Corman Railroad Company; Terri Bradshaw, 
President/CEO; and Margaret Gray. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
April Colyer, Commercial Development Manager at R.J. Corman Railroad Company, presented information concerning 
their development of a transload facility at 630 Chenault Road and highlighted railroad services, transloading, material 
sales, sustainability for moving freight, and products currently being transported from local and regional facilities.  Ms. 
Colyer reported that Phase I would be in partnership with Washington Penn Plastics, while Phase II will open 
opportunities for any local or regional business that could benefit from transportation/logistics assistance provided by 
the transload project.   She closed the meeting with questions from the board members and attendees.  
 
At 1:03p.m., the meeting adjourned without a quorum. 


